

Pike County Health Coalition Meeting Minutes

Website: www.pikecountyhealthcoalition.com

Monday December 10, 2018

At Pike County Senior Center in Waverly

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. by Matt Brewster, Health Commissioner of the Pike County General Health District. Mr. Brewster welcomed everyone. The sign-in for the meeting indicated twelve (12) in attendance. The meeting ended at 3:15 p.m.

<u>Attendees:</u> Matt Brewster, Melanie Swisher, Nichole Smith, Amanda Elliott, Kim Jones, Leslie Aquino, Mona Minor, Marsha Fraley, Dan Brook, A.J. Pritchett, Deborah Jones, Tammy Jones.

Opening Remarks

Mr. Brewster started the meeting with introductions from everyone in attendance.

2019 CHA and Chip-Overview and Timeline

Kim Jones stated that the hospital and the health district were going to partner to complete the community health assessment. At one time different agencies did this individually, and some of the agencies still do this for the community health assessment. The point of combining this is to bridge the gaps and to not duplicate services, and come together to do what is best for the community.

CHA Community Partners

Kim talked about the NACCHO planning process from MAPP. MAPP is a way to plan a strategic process in the community to encourage systems thinking instead of a silos thinking process. She explained if you are doing community health assessment and if each agencies is doing them on their own, then they are not engaging anyone else in this process, that you are really are not going to know what is best for each individual in the community. The community health assessment (CHA) is not just for the agencies, but for the entire community. She stated, the MAPP process tries to improve the process to get more engagement. First step is reaching out to these agencies like Matt Brewster did prior to the meeting. This is a way for them to have involvement with the community.

CHA Data Collection

Kim also reviewed the purpose of the CHA data collection. She spoke about how we would be doing a public survey and build on previous experiences. The local agencies are doing a lot of the same things, so what has been successful and what hasn't been successfully for each of them and not to replicate the same agency data information. The MAPP process has six (6) phases. Kim gave a handout to the coalition members. Phase 1 is about organizing and getting people to the table. Phase 6 is the action cycle of doing the plans together through the community. Data would not be the only thing that we would be collecting. A geospatial mapping would be to map all the health infrastructure to see where services are located and an inventory of what's available as far as health care services, nutrition, or

forces of change and giving a survey out about health behaviors. Phase 4 we will take all the data and formulate some goals and strategies. Kim passed a handout on the MAPP components and explained that this is how we will be moving forward with the community health assessment.

Mission, Vision, & Values

Phase 2 process is the visioning process. This phase will give us idea of what we are going to do and the future state that we are trying to get at. Where as a community do we see ourselves in three to five years and what values will get us through that process. This is the inspiration for all of the goals and everything else that comes along with it. It is not the roadmap to the future but it is a way to bring everything together. Kim went over the mission of the PCHC and said that it looked really good. She then passed a handout to the coalition members. This handout was the vision for a healthy community questionnaire. This would be able to give us key elements for a vision for the coalition. The group discussed how do you define a healthy community? What community values promote a healthy neighborhood? What kinds of resources are needed to create a healthy neighborhood? These were questions on the handout. The coalition members complied the information and will discuss the results at the next meeting. Another handout was passed out from Nichole Smith regarding other state and local area mission, vision, and values statements. She stated that it was something to look over for the next meeting to guide the coalition to the vision.

Kim asked the coalition group about a date for the next meeting and the location for that meeting. Kim also stated what suggestions the group may have on getting more participation to the coalition. Kim said that these meetings typically start small and have more education and buy-in from the community as time goes on. Nichole suggested getting guest speakers or some type of incentive for more participation. Matt Brewster stated that he would like to have guest speaker's present information. He said that to drive from Columbus and not have only ten coalition members participate would be a waste of time for the presenter to make a trip to the meeting if no one was to attend. Kim suggested that she would provide a summary of what people missed to send in an email. She also suggested that we add a social media website for the coalition.

PCGHD Update

Matt stated nothing new had taken place with Pike County General Health District.

Drug Coalition Update

Melanie had nothing new to report. She stated that ADAMH would have mental health seminar free training in Washington Court House on December 13, 2018.

Tobacco & Smoking Cessation Update

Nichole Smith asked Tammy Jones to update the coalition members about any new updates on the Tobacco & Smoking Cessation group. Tammy stated that the group meets quarterly and has been working with SOMC. Dawn Richards from SOMC offered a six week smoking cessation program from the American Cancer Society and Nichole had helped with the class. Tammy said they had one successful participant, one on one contacts that couldn't attend, and several people who have reached out that are interested in doing another program at later date. Tammy stated that it is a way to keep something in

the county for people who want to stop smoking. The group will meet again in February to decide what we can be provided in 2019 for the community.

Pike Healthy Lifestyle Initiative Update

Tammy stated that we she had been working with Valley View, SOMC, and Adena about the Walk with a Doc program that will be coming to Pike county. She said that she was trying to get all the agreements together for that program to take place January 7, 2019. It would be a once a month event at two different times for one hour, and that Bristol will be hosting. Tammy stated how happy she was for the collaboration from all the health care facilities in the county to bring this to the community. She also glad that the coalition could guide the collaboration to come together and to help with the PCGHD in their accreditation efforts. She stated that the she would send out a sign up email for physician and volunteer participants to help with those walks. Tammy said the fortunate thing for this program is that Bristol has an indoor and outdoor location for the walk, so that really helped out with the program. She said that she would be promoting the My Plates program this week for the Waverly 3rd graders and have half of the county completed after this week.

Other Partner Updates

AJ Pritchard reported out on the Hurt to Hope YMCA project. They currently have 78 girls involved in the project and would be having a Hurt to Hope Banquet Friday December 14, 2018. Matt Brewster stated that some of the school superintendent's office had a meeting with the governor on the Hurt to Hope project. The YMCA was going to be launching their Capital Campaign. AJ Pritchard said that he didn't have anything else to add and that the YMCA board would meet December 12, 2018 and he would have more information to report at the next meeting. Dan Brooks spoke about how OHOP is working on starting a steering committee for infectious disease for the HEP C/ HIV project. Tammy expressed how OSU just wrapped up a community needs assessment from OSU and she said that could help anyone with any of that information. She stated that she would send email to anyone who would like the information. Tammy also said that Ohio University reached out to her and on an event for drug abuse in the area. Dr. Jules Guei had spoken to her about planning and promoting a seminar that he wanted to host in June and is working with Purdue Pharma to host this event. OSU had just received a grant for the schools to provide training for mental health for school personnel, but she didn't know much about the details.

Next Meeting

The group discussed the next meeting would be January 14, 2018 at 2:30 at the Pike County General Health District.

The coalition is encouraged to check the Pike County Health Coalition website. The next meeting date will be determined at a later date and will be posted on the coalition website. The location of the next meeting will be held at the Pike County Senior Center.